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Dear Praying Pastors, Friends and Family,

Since our last newsletter, in May, we are happy to report some good news and answered prayer. After several
months of work and $1,000.00 in parts our church van is finally repaired, State inspected and ready for Sundays.
(new brakes & rotors, parking brake cables, drive shaft carrier bearings, clutch kit, front wheel bearings, battery, oil &
filters). It is a 2000 Ford Transit 9 passenger van with 300,000 kilometers, I have been able to do the work myself,
which has saved thousands of dollars in labor cost over the last 14 years, but now it has began to be in the shop
more than out. So this next year we would like to replace it with a newer  van with an automatic transmission to  be
used for church and “Tina’s House”. I am in the process of updating our church room with new paint, lament flooring
and a tile entryway. Brenda is also planning on starting a ladies Bible study and would appreciate your prayers.  An-
other fall project has been to landscape and plant grass around “Tina’s House.

Update from our fire expert meeting about fire permits for “Tina’s House”: We've been told to take off the 3rd floor -
in the paper work, (The 3rd floor  will then be authorized for storage and not living space). We also need to put in a
fire door in the kitchen and 3rd floor, digital fire alarm system, fire extinguishers & exit lighting, and a driveway for the
fire trucks to have access to all sides of the building. Mr. Tudor will be resubmitting our proposed changes next week
and thinks it will pass without us having to put in the fire hydrants...so back to the architect and other offices in charge
of paperwork to make the changes  and praying this time we will get our temporary permit (aka visa) from the fire de-
partment. Then after the building updates are made there will be a final inspection and  the occupancy permit can be
issued. We have also started the licensing and accreditation process with the Welfare and State offices.

Praise the Lord we have half the waterline project completed for “Tina’s House”. We had a company make the con-
nection to the city pipes, install an underground water meter and the turn on valves for us. The 2nd half is on hold
until we have more funds come in. I have to dig a trench 1,300 feet long, purchase the pipes, sand, and connectors
for that length and then put it all in. Still needing several thousand more dollars for this project. Please pray with us for
those funds to come in quickly for the water line and final phase of updates to the building.

Prayer Request: Permits, Water, Funds, Wisdom and Help, Ladies Bible Study and Church Growth
Answered Prayer: Water line permits issued, Ministry van is road worthy, Received $5,700.00 for “Tina’s House”

Keith  & Brenda
September 2017

Your continued prayers and support are so appreciated for us personally and the ministry here in Romania.
In Christ’s Service
Keith & Brenda Price

“Please designate and send donations to our mission office listed below and made out to “BIBM” .
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